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CHAIR TAVARES:

(Gavel).

Will the Energy and Economic

21

Development Committee please come to order.

At this

22

time we have Danny Mateo, the Vice-Chair of the

23

Committee, present and our Chair of the Council,

24

Dain Kane.

25

Carroll.

Also with us is Committee Member Robert
Good morning to everyone.

Our Staff is
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3

Lance Taguchi and Tammy Frias.

2

ITEM NO.3:

WIND ENERGY (C.C. No. 03-51)

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

This morning we're going to be discussing

4

EED-3, which is the umbrella item we have for wind

5

energy, and we are honored today to have Mr. Don

6

Ainsworth from

7

Coordinator

8

Sustainable Technologies Program, and he'll be

9

giving us an update on the wind energy project at

- the Maui Community College Program
he's the Program Coordinator for the

10

Maui Community College.

11

Mike Gresham, Project Manager for Kaheawa Wind

12

Partners, regarding the wind farm at Ukumehame.

13

we'll have a good, windy day today, hopefully.

14

right, at this time, Members -- and we're going to

15

take testimony after the presentations and then

16

we'll have our discussions.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

And he will be followed by

Should be a breeze, yeah.

right.

20

that.

21

Ainsworth, and take it over.

23

All

It should be a breeze, right?

19

22

So

Okay.

All

We'll have lots of little stories about
At this time I'd like to introduce to you Don

MR. AINSWORTH:

Thank you, Chair Tavares and Members of

the Committee

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

You have to hold it closer to your

25

MR. AINSWORTH:

-- and Members of the Committee.
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1

CHAIR TAVARES:

There you go.

2

MR. AINSWORTH:

I appreciate the opportunity to come talk

3

with you again.

I'm just going to do a little

4

review maybe for some of you in the audience who

5

have not heard this before, but one of the reasons

6

that we're wanting to install a windmill on campus

7

of course is to have some hands-on activities for

8

our students who are learning about sustainable

9

technologies.

We're already teaching solar thermal

10

and photovoltaics

11

hoping to get this wind project on our campus put

12

together so we can train folks to be able to operate

13

them and maintain them when they -- and they will --

14

take over the island.

15

we'll be having a bunch of them here before very

16

long

17

l

1

biofuels processes

l

and we're

Because of our wind regime

1

I predict.
AdditionallYI we are in a financial crunch

18

because of the cost of electricity and because our

19

expansion.

20

$400 1 000 for our electric bill a year l

21

bodies in '01-'02 with $720 000; 2003 to $820 000;

22

and finallYI

23

year in electric bills.

24

that we've put together

25

wind turbine, will take care of 40 percent to 50

In '95-'96 we were paying around

1

and adding
1

'03-'04 we're over a million dollars a
We're hoping this project
l

which is the 660 kilowatt
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1

percent of that, as well as decrease our demand.

2

Our demand has gone up from around 900,000 kilowatts

3

to almost 1.5 million watts of demand.

4

And the reason for using the wind is that the

5

wind regime in its wind speeds always match our

6

power needs profile on campus.

7

hottest part of the day that we need the most energy

8

on campus [ it's -- as we're finding out from our

9

kite studies and from the historical studies of the

So it's during the

10

anemometers from the airport, the wind peaks about

11

that time of the day.

12

peaking during the hottest part of the day as well.

13

We're also

Our normal tradewinds are

this is a part of our ongoing

14

process on campus to save energy, to do it

15

efficiently.

16

power generator in partnership with Maui Electric,

17

ice storage or chilled -- super chilled water

18

storage at night so that we can operate our -- use

19

our energy at night rather than during the daytime

20

and -- and/or the peak for Maui Electric, which is

21

late evening.

22

project, we believe.

23

We're looking at combined heat and

We're coming along well with the wind

We also -- in this we'll have a partner.

24

It's the Hawaii Pacific Wind, LLC, which is involved

25

in doing a research and development project for this
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1

system.

We have local and State investors in this,

2

and we'll be doing a little bit of an innovative way

3

to generate electricity, in that it will be a phased

4

generator where they'll use hydraulic pumps up in

5

the hub rather than having the generators up there.

6

And that is a 660 kilowatt machine, so there will be

7

four smaller generators on the ground to take

8

advantage of lighter winds and to be able to handle

9

the heavier winds.
And it's -

10

pump hydraulics has been used

11

before but never in this way that it's phasing

12

things in so that they can -- during our high demand

13

time we'll be running with four generators and

14

during the times when there's not very much wind

15

available they'll only be using one of the smaller

16

ones.

17

generators on the ground.

18

grid tie in with Maui Electric, because at times

19

we'll be making more than we can use and we've

20

will have that in place by the time this is

21

completed.

So there will be just like a team of
We also are exploring a

we

22

We've had four now public meetings where

23

we've invited the public to corne in and express

24

their concerns.

25

couple of folks that wanted to talk to us that they

After the first meeting we had a
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1

really didn't think it was a good idea, and so we

2

put them on the committee to help make it so that it

3

was a good idea.

4

questions and they're working with us on an advisory

5

committee to get this project underway.

So we answered all of their

We are involved in the -- our partner for

6
7

Hawaii Pacific Wind, LLC is in the process of going

8

through this SMA program to get, so that we can get

9

the building permits to build it.

I understand the

10

zoning is one that allows it, and we're looking

11

if luck holds and we can do this quickly, probably

12

by July or August next year we'll be -- hope to be

13

putting the foundation in.
The physical dimensions of the -- of the

14
15

turbine is going to be about a total of 240 feet

16

high, and that's including when the blade is

17

straight up off of the tower.

18

the hub itself will be about 160-some feet, 165

19

feet.

20

they're in the -- RPMs in the low 20s, so it seems

21

to be turning very slowly but the wind tip speed is

22

well over 150 miles an hour.

23

The cell itself or

The blades have a wingspan of 150 feet, and

We're also in the process -- we just

24

submitted a request -- or notification of

25

construction to the FAA, and we've gotten some
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1

feedback from them and we'll be working with them to

2

get permission to build because we're within five

3

miles to the airport so it takes their input to help

4

us along.
I've got a couple of -- any questions on what

5

6

I've done so far?

Okay.

I've got a couple of

7

videos.

8

first meetings for the public was, you know, sound

9

and appearance.

The -- most of the questions we had at the

So the first one that I've got

10

coming up shows the

11

John Burkhart from our media --

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

MR. AINSWORTH:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

was put together by our --

Excuse me.

I'm sorry.

Yes.
If we can get -- if it's my eyes,

15

then I apologize, but it seems like it's not in

16

focus.

17

you.

So can you help us with the focus?

18

MR. TAGUCHI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

Thank

We'll turn the lights down a little.
Thank you.

Pardon me, sir.

I'm

sorry.

21

MR. AINSWORTH:

22

Note:

23

MR. AINSWORTH:

It's all right.

First video presentation.

Road sound you're hearing there.

This is

24

if you're standing out in front of our dormitories

25

on the Papa extension.

The road departs from in
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1

there now, and you see the (inaudible) in the

2

background.

3

that's quick -- this is the Papa -- from Papa

4

Avenue.

5

and that is, that one is the one we were looking at

6

previously, which is taller than the one that

7

eventually will be going up (inaudible) represented

8

and this is -- the next one, I believe, shows

9

that -- it doesn't have the one from Wailuku on

This -- this shows that -- oh, boy

And that's how it would look from there,

10

this.

So it shows that what you're hearing in the

11

background there is the traffic, and to give you an

12

idea of what it -- of what it would sound like.

13

second one that we'll show you is one that's

14

actually in service, and it is the model that we'll

15

be using ourselves.

16

power that one down and power the other one up.

The

So, Lance, if you could just

This next one is narrated by the guy taking

17
18

it, so you can get an idea of the sound compared to

19

his voice and some other things.

20

Canada.

21

Note:

22

NARRATOR:

This was up in

Second video presentation.

(Inaudible) today is May the 12th (inaudible)

23

windmill, and I'll take some close-up pictures of it

24

here shortly.

25

under the unit, at least I think we're within 50

Here we are, we're standing directly
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1

feet of the unit.

2

sounds.

3

the lake.

4

traffic stops here at the light and I will then take

5

another video t but at this point we're directly

6

underneath the unit.

7

Here is the core exhaust.

8

Danish wind turbine.

9

decibel wind acoustic noise.

10

And it is rotating.

There is no sound that I can hear.
We have traffic.

We have

I'm going to wait until

I'll approach the tower stand.
This is a 660 kilowatt

I cannot even hear an audible
I hear birds.

I hear

traffic.
Hit excuse me.

11

I notice you're reading here

12

under the shadow of the windmill.

13

you at all?

14

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:

15

NARRATOR:

16

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:

17

NARRATOR:

No.

Pretty cool t huh?

Great.

Nice and quiet?

Yeah.

I hear more noise from the traffic t

that I can't even hear it.

19

over to show the shadow.
MR. AINSWORTH:

Has it bothered

It's really nice here t though.

18

20

You hear the

OkaYt lights.

Thank you.

Lancet thanks.

I'm panning

So

21

that's -- that's our progress report for this time

22

period.

23

months and report that we're farther faster than

24

we -- we're coming along faster than we thoughtt but

25

we're

I hope to come back in maybe three or four

- we're hoping for -- we're shooting for late
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1

July or early August to be starting construction.

2

Anybody have any questions?

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

Members, any questions for Mr. Ainsworth?

4

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

6

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Chairman.

Mr. Mateo.
Thank you, Madam Chair.

Good morning.

7

Just wanted to -- I guess the turbine that was

8

shown, I didn't see whether or not it was in close

9

proximity to the ocean.

10
11

12
13

MR. AINSWORTH:

Where that new cut off comes at Papa that

goes between us and MACC?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

The one -- was that -- the one you were

just showing

14

MR. AINSWORTH:

It's close to the lake.

15

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

16

MR. AINSWORTH:

17

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

It's close to a lake?

Yes.
So the difference between being close

18

to the lake and being close to the ocean is the

19

damaging effects of our salt air, and what kind of,

20

I guess, problems you're anticipating because of the

21

rust elements that will be kind of like -- occurs

22

quite fast?

23

MR. AINSWORTH:

Right, we're -- really several ways.

One

24

of them is that with the -- you know, the heavily

25

galvanized parts for the metal parts, the blades
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1

themselves are composite and would rust, although

2

there -- they will, as I understand it, get a

3

fraction of the salt on the blades and then it just

4

has to be cleaned and maintained appropriately.

5
6

7

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

So you don't expect any major

problems with the salt air?
MR. AINSWORTH:

No.

We do need to keep on top of it,

8

though.

9

salt problem on campus.

10

Danny, you're exactly right.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

We have a

And then maybe just to follow up

11

on one of your earlier comments, your four public

12

hearings that was held, there were some concerns

13

regarding -- I mean I don't know what the concerns

14

was.

15

people who had concerns were put on the committee to

16

help remedy their concerns.

You just said there were concerns but those

17

MR. AINSWORTH:

18

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

19
20

Right, uh-huh.
So will you share with us what their

concerns were?
MR. AINSWORTH:

Certainly, certainly.

One actually was a

21

former Maui Community College employee, Laf Young,

22

who was a little bit curious and a little bit

23

skeptical about the hydraulic systems because he

24

you know, being in the business like he has been for

25

30-some years now, he's lived off grid for himself
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1

for quite a while, he knew that there had been

2

the hydro had been

3

before and that it didn't work that much better than

4

standard.

5

-

the hydraulics had been tried

And but when it was explained to him in more

6

depth that this was a research and development thing

7

and that our input into it, the campus' input into

8

it is, you know, to help get them put up and we're

9

not investing in this thing.

The State is not

10

investing any money at all in this.

11

from the -- that LL

12

partnership thing.

13

it's ours.

14

It all comes

the limited liability
And at the end of five years

So we'll be using that time to train people
it~

15

to run it and to maintain

16

period of time, if it's not working out, they take

17

it with them when they go.

18

out, I think we pay them $10 and we get the system.

19

So we're -- we're going to think about how many

20

classes that $500,000 a year or so will help us out

21

with and possibly having a real live lab for our

22

students to learn on.

23

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

and at the end of that

And if it is working

How do you address people who attend

24

your public meetings and they tell you it's bad

25

enough we've got to look at ghastly telephone
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1

metal telephone poles/ worse yet one of those huge

2

metal monstrosities, you know/ like that will kind

3

of be a hinderance in what exists today.

4

that is just an eye sore.

5

MR. AINSWORTH:

You know/

Well/ for some of us it looks beautiful

6

because of the fact that it's -- you know, the

7

pounds of pollution that are -- the tons of

8

pollution that are going to be kept from getting

9

into the air/ because of that about half of -- half

10

of our load/ and it's

11

will save the State.

12

VICE CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

and because of the money it

So during your public hearings/

13

that was not a concern/ the view planes would be

14

obstructed by this -- this huge turbine?

15

MR. AINSWORTH:

We've had some comments/ but at the end we

16

had -- you know/ we had a show of hands and a vote

17

saying how many people will support this/ and the --

18

and even the folks who did express concerns over the

19

visuals still apparently didn't make that much

20

difference to them.

21
22

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

this turbine is?

23

MR. AINSWORTH:

24

VICE CHAIR MATEO:

25

And can you tell me what the life of

Twenty years.
Thank you.

Thank you/ Madam Chair.
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15

CHAIR TAVARES:

Any further questions?

That's me doing

that, I guess.
Mr. Ainsworth, thank you very much for your

3
4

presentation this morning, and I look forward to

5

hearing about your progress later on.

6

you.

Okay, thank

7

Okay, we're going to take a five-minute

8

recess so we can set up the next presentation,

9

Members.

10

So we'll recess until -- we'll say seven,

eight minutes, till 9:30.

Recess.

(Gavel) .

9: 23 a.m.

11

RECESS:

12

RECONVENE:

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

9: 30 a.m.

(Gavel).

Reconvene.

At this time,

14

Members, I'd like to introduce Michele Chouteau

15

McLean.

16

changing their names on me, I don't know.

17

Michele, if you would go ahead and introduce your

18

speaker today.

19

MS. McLEAN:

There we go.

Thank you.

These people that keep
And,

Good morning, Committee Members.

20

My name's Michele McLean.

21

with Smith Development, and Smith Development, along

22

with ECM Engineering, are the two main entities that

23

make up the Maui based partner of the new entity

24

that's going to be pursuing the Kaheawa Pastures

25

project.

I'm a land use planner

Kent Smith and Hilton Unemori are both
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1

here today, but our presentation will be made by

2

Mike Gresham, who is the President of that

3

Maui-based partnership that's called Makani Nui.

4

Mike will be doing the PowerPoint presentation and

5

then we'll both be available for questions after

6

that.

7

over to Mike.

So with that brief introduction, I'll turn it

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

MS. McLEAN:

10

Before you start.

Yeah.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Is it all right like this for people to

11

view so we don't have to keep running back and forth

12

and turning the lights on and off?

13

Anybody can't see it well?

14

just leave the lights at this level and

15

pardon the interruption, but just go ahead, Mike.

16

MR. GRESHAM:

Thanks.

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

If that's okay.

Okay, we'll go ahead and
so please

Is this on?

Yeah, you have to hold it kind of close to

your mouth.

18

19

MR. GRESHAM:

20

MS. FRIAS:

21

NOTE:

22

MR. GRESHAM:

How about now?

Anything?

In the up -- up position.

PowerPoint presentation.

Up, up, is that working?

Everybody hear me

23

okay?

24

if you can't see that, feel free to get up right now

25

and move over.

So this will be pretty much PowerPoint.

Anyway, my name is Mike Gresham.
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1

I'm the President of Makani Nui.

And what we've got

2

for you today is an update report on Kaheawa

3

Pastures t which is a wind energy generation

4

facility.
OkaYt first I'm going to give you the little

5

6

primer on renewable energYt because that's what this

7

is all about.

8

sure that we know what we're talking about.

9

is it?

And first of alIt we want to make
So what

It's energy derived from resources that are

10

regenerative or for all practical purposes cannot be

11

deleted.

12

familiar with I think hydro t tidal t wave power t

13

thermal gradients in ocean water t as they're working

14

with over on the Big Island right now t biomass t and

15

of course solar energy and wind energy.

The types of renewable energy:

We're all

OkaYt so why do we need renewable energy?

16
17

Wellt traditional resources of

18

energy generation are finite t and when we get

19

reports from experts what they all agree on is that

20

we're going to run out.

21

certain.

22

long oil will last.

23

last.

24
25

It's not a -

or sources of

That's what we know for
it's not a matter of how

It's a matter of it will not

We are going to run out.
So in addition t the extraction of those

non-renewable resources and the consumption of those
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1

create by-products, harmful by-products for us and

2

our environment.

3

generations both economically and environmentally

4

we're going to have to develop renewable clean

5

sources of energy.

6

maybe particularly sensitive to clean sources of

7

energy and also what we leave behind us for future

8

generations.

9

So to provide for future

So why wind?

And I think here on Maui we're

Wind is infinitely renewable.

10

It's infinitely clean.

It's abundant, especially

11

here in the Hawaiian islands.

12

increasingly accessible.

13

is that the state of technology has improved over

14

the last 20 years since turbines started going up in

15

California such that what we have now is a reliable

16

source of energy and a stable cost structure, which

17

in the last, oh, two months we got a very radical

18

example of what can happen to our price structure

19

with regard to crude oil.

20

peaked and we're back down to about $43 a barrel

21

currently.

22

about why wind, we're talking about the

23

environmental impact of installations of these types

24

of projects is really minimal or nil when you

25

compare it to oil derricks or strip mining for coal,

Wind energy is

And what we mean by that

$48 I think is where we

And then additionally, when we talk
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for example.

OkaYt just a little background on the wind

2
3

industry.

Worldwide t Europe and the U.S. account

4

for 90 percent of the capacity that's installed.

5

Third world countries t if we can still call India

6

that t are coming on line quicklYt 408 megawatts in

7

2003.

8

megawatts in 2003

9

are currently operating in 30 states.

In the United States we added about 1 600
t

t

and the utility scale turbines
More than

10

half of the new capacity installed in the United

11

States consisted of GE turbine.

12

In the short term t and I'm focusing on 2004

13

here, it's uncertain what's going to happen with the

14

wind industry, and now that we're into August, we've

15

seen a tremendous slow down because the wind

16

industry, to compete with coal and some of the

17

cheaper shale, for example, to compete with those

18

types of resource, wind industry -- or the wind

19

resource has to be very, very cheap and it relies

20

very much on the Federal production tax credit to

21

make it a viable economic proposition.

22

we currently have 1 percent of our electricity -- or

23

actually less is generated from wind resource.

24

Experts kind of believe that we can approach 20

25

percent with the technology we have today.
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So environmental impacts of fossil fuel.

1

2

Well, we burn fossil fuels, obviously, and we have

3

by-products, carbon dioxide, sulfur dioxide,

4

nitrogen oxides, and I think this little chart right

5

here, you can all see it, is really illustrative of

6

the environmental benefit from this particular

7

project.

8

177 million pounds per year of carbon dioxide that

9

we will not create not only on this planet but also

These numbers are in pounds per year.

So

10

right here in Maui because we won't be burning the

11

fossil fuel.

12

talking about 1.2 million pounds per year.

13

are significant savings, significant, and I guess I

14

want to say when you think about this wind energy,

15

think about the elimination of the burning of fossil

16

fuel.

17

it somewhere else.

18

In the case of sulfur dioxide, we're
So these

It's not that we're replacing it and moving
We're eliminating it.

Okay, so now we move on.

That was your

19

course on why renewables.

We'll move on to Kaheawa

20

Pastures, which is the project that's being

21

developed by our group right now.

22

project is consisting of 20 turbines.

23

arranged in a single row.

24

maintenance building and a substation that connects

25

to Maui Electric's transmission lines, and this

Okay, this
They're

There's an operations and
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1

project of 20 turbines will generate enough

2

electricity to power approximately 11,000 Maui

3

homes.

4

project does eliminate the use of 155,000 barrels of

5

oil annually, and that's about $6.7 million at 43

6

bucks a barrel that is not leaving our State any

7

longer.

8

isolated, a lot of water around us, and it really

9

reduces our dependence on imported oil.

And I guess most importantly maybe, the

Not only that, here we are somewhat

10

This is a little difficult to see, I'm sure,

11

but what this is is a site plan of the site itself.

12

You can see the road corning down by the harbor and

13

you can almost see the harbor sticking out right

14

there.

15

is supposed to be in color, but I don't think the

16

color's corning through too well.

17

currently, as you go down the Pali, you'll see as

18

you approach McGregor Point, you'll see an existing

19

jeep trail that goes up the mountain.

20

unimproved trail.

21

up the mountain to first reach the Lahaina Pali

22

hiking trail, and then continues up past the MECO

23

transmission lines, first the newer single line and

24

then past the double line

25

the way up the mountain to about 3,400 feet.

There's a little finger sticking out.

What there is

It's rock and dirt.

l

This

This is an
And it goes

and eventually goes all
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1

What you can kind of make out there is that

2

single row of turbines that I was trying to

3

describe, 20 turbines that are on the far left upper

4

portion of that map.

5

turbines is -- extends from about the 1,600 foot

6

level up to about the 3,000 foot level.

7

there's a little history to this project.

8

around about ten years.

9

least, and there have been some other companies that

So this -- this row of

Okay,
It's been

It's ten years old, at

10

have been involved, Zond Pacific actually I believe

11

got it started, GE Wind Energy was involved, and of

12

course Enron Wind, and then a company by -- that we

13

call to -- refer to fondly as HRD.

14

In 2003, January, a Conservation Use

15

application was approved by the board and the site

16

location, the turbine layout, the associated

17

improvements have remained largely unchanged since

18

that time, and in fact since the original EIS was

19

concluded.

20

megawatt turbine.

21

is probably one of the most advanced turbines

22

technologically and will work very well, we hope, to

23

meet the utility's interconnect requirements.

24

Because as everybody knows, the utility is

25

responsible for keeping our lights on, providing our

And we're anticipating using the GE 1.5
Just a note there, the GE turbine
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1

power.

They've done an excellent job and they need

2

a very reliable source of energy, and that's what

3

we're intending to provide.
Okay, why the pastures?

4

Why up on the west

5

side like that?

You can make out the island of

6

Maui.

7

the highest.

8

And we kind of -- we kind of say, you know, oh, but

9

it's windy allover, right?

The dark red color is where the wind speed is
Michele's going to point, I think.

Well, it's not windy

10

allover.

It's not consistently windy allover and

11

the wind speed is not consistent allover.

12

probably some of you know, wind power's proportional

13

to the cube of the speed.

14

wind power, wind speed.

15

of wind speed, we get about 33 percent more power.

16

So on our permitting and timing, the permit

17

runs with the land and it has 45 strict conditions

18

required of the developer of this project.

19

conditions require all the mitigative measures as

20

proposed in the EIS to be carried out, and they

21

include -- this is a partial list

22

conservation plan for the endangered species,

23

follow-up archeological surveys, a preservation

24

plan, strict design requirements for control of

25

erosion and siltation, which I think we're all

And as

So we're talking about
So for every mile per hour

The

a habitat
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1

concerned with when there's construction up on the

2

mountain.

3

the ocean.

We don't want to see that dirt end up in

There's botanical surveys, revegetation,

4
5

continuing management required of the site

6

operators, SMA review, permit for the roads, EA wild

7

land fire contingency plan, et cetera, et cetera, et

8

cetera.

9

it a very complex project, but all of those

45 conditions, all serious conditions make

10

conditions are worthwhile because this makes this a

11

very model project.

12

we all look at and we say that this was done right

13

and this is the way it should be.

14

right now an interconnect requirement study working

15

with HECO in Honolulu.

16

Purchase Agreement that we must go through, and the

17

PPA is ultimately approved by the Public Utilities

18

Commission as well.

19

working very hard to have this project operational

20

in 2005.

21

This will be one that I think

We're undertaking

It's part of the Power

We are hoping and praying and

So who are we?

Kaheawa Wind Power, LLC is

22

the operating company that we formed for this

23

project, and it is owned by a Boston-based company

24

by the name of UPC Wind Partners.

25

percent of the project.

They have 51

They are extremely
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1

experienced in wind generation facilities.

2

also have a Maui-based organization called Makani

3

Nui Associates, which is 49 percent ownership, and

4

lastly, we have UPC Wind Management, which is

5

actually a subcontractor to Kaheawa, and they'll

6

construct, operate, and manage the wind power

7

facility.
Okay.

8
9

guys?

And we

So who are these wind -- UPC Wind

The principals are among the world's leading

10

wind power developers.

11

experience in financing, constructing, and operating

12

large wind energy projects.

13

have a portfolio of about 1,500 megawatts in

14

development.

15

the lack of the Federal tax credit.

16

UPC Wind Management and its affiliates have 483

17

megawatts in operation primarily in Italy, 100

18

employees in the operations and maintenance area,

19

166 megawatts under construction, and over a

20

thousand megawatts under active development.

21

sizeable efforts.

22

They do have extensive

In North America they

They are currently greatly impacted by
Internationally

So all

On our side, Makani Nui's principals include

23

Hilton Unemori of ECM, one of Maui's largest,

24

best-known electrical engineering firms, 28

25

experienced years here in the island, and Makani
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1

Nui's other principal is Kent Smith of Smith

2

Development, with 18 years of experience in real

3

estate development and consulting and a reputation

4

for getting the job done.

5

Makani Nui have the knowledge, the experience, the

6

resources to finally, after ten years, finally make

7

the Kaheawa Pastures wind energy generation facility

8

a reality.

Together UPC Wind and

So a little hard to see again.

9

What we're

10

talking about is really the advancements here that

11

have taken place in the last 20 years.

12

actual facility, little hard to see, but it's

13

lattice type towers, many rows of them, small

14

turbines on top with blades that spin very fast.

15

This is actually on the Big Island.

16

designs are monopole designs with three blades, or

17

rotors.

18

quite slowly, from 11 to 20 RPM.

19

tower design with the visible rotors as they are and

20

the slow rotational speeds make the current projects

21

environmentally friendly, the most friendly yet.

22

This is an

And the newer

And as was discussed earlier, they turn
And the monopole

And why are we even mentioning that?

Because

23

one of the major concerns about these kinds of

24

installations is bird flight.

25

to be environmentally sensitive by not burning

And when we're trying
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1

fossil fuels, we don't want to be taking down the

2

other inhabitants of the planet t and these

3

particular designs are the most bird-friendly

4

designs yet.

5

So this is a little simulation.

It shows the

6

pasture area and it shows those monopole turbines

7

mounted in a row.

8

actually get.

9

point on the island we are quite a distance away

This vantage point you can't

We're -- from almost every vantage

10

from these.

11

at 1,600 feet.

12

the road, it's difficult to even see them

13

hopefully you're watching the road t but when you

14

look up the mountain t you know t they appear quite

15

small in the distance.

16

vantage point from t say, the south side t you're

17

almost ten miles away from these turbines.

18

visible -- or the visual impact is pretty minimal

19

with these.

20
21

For example

t

I mentioned that they're

When you're directly below these on
t

but

When you're at another

And that went pretty fast.

So the

Thank you.

Question?

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

Members t any questions for Mike?

23

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Chairman.

Yes.
Thank you.

Good morning.
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1

to I guess get an idea of whether or not you have

2

already had your rounds of public

3

meetings just to get a feel of

4

the general public for running the project?

5

MR. GRESHAM:

Right.

or community
or get input from

We have had a series of public

6

hearings

7

years ago with the EIS

8

going through some additional -- some solicitation

9

for comments

10

11

which were actually conducted several

1

1

but we're also currently

and I'm going to let Michele say a

word about that.
MS. McLEAN:

1

That is her expertise.

Thank you.

The EIS for the project was

12

prepared in 1999

13

there were community meetings

14

that process that took place up until the EIS was

15

finalized.

16

that applies to this project was approved in January

17

of 2003

18

of Land and Natural Resources they had meetings on

19

Maui as well as the last meeting that they had in

20

Honolulu in January of 2003.

21

they had another meeting for the issuance of the

22

lease.

23

1

1

but the project -- so of course
l

pre-consultation

l

and

The Conservation District Use Permit

and so during that process before the Board

And then after that

Since that timel there hasn't been an

24

entitlement process with public meetings.

25

one of the reasons we wanted to come to you todaYI
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1

and also we are doing an additional environmental

2

assessment right now.

3

pre-consultation, and so this is another opportunity

4

to get input predominantly on the visual impacts.

5

That's the focus of the EA right now.

6

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

We're in that process of

And apparently relative to visual

7

impacts, apparently it's far enough away that it

8

really does not pose, I understand, any --

9

MR. GRESHAM:

I don't want to mislead anybody.

You can

10

see these turbines.

11

it is not the same as one downtown where you drive

12

by the base of it.

13

you can get to this is a half a mile, so that tends

14

to really minimize the visual impact.

15

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

They are sizeable turbines, but

I mean, you know, the closest

Thank you.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

16

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Any other questions from the

18

members?

19

Pontanilla has joined us.

Also I'd like to recognize Member Joseph

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you for being here.

Chair.

Yes, Mr. Kane.
Thank you.

In your presentation you

23

talked about providing for approximately 11,000

24

homes.

25

consistency of power.

So I'm trying to tie that to firm power and
And so is that to say when
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1

you use the number of 11,000 homes, that we can

2

provide for firm power?

3

another part of your presentation, making sure the

4

power company's responsible, making sure the lights

5

can go on.

And you also said it in

So is this going to be a number that's going

6
7

to be used for firm power to provide 11,000 homes

8

with power, or are we dealing with some

9

you can help us understand, updating us on

and maybe

10

technology that's going to be available with this

11

project, if there's going to be a storage component,

12

storage power component, when it's not -- when the

13

wind's not blowing, obviously people need to

14

understand how that impacts the reliability of this.

15

And so if you can help us -- and my question is in

16

the spirit of hoping that this works and this is

17

fabulous, so ...

18

MR. GRESHAM:

Yeah, we hope it works too.

"Firm power" is

19

a term that is used in the utility industry to

20

represent power that is generated in the power plant

21

facility primarily through either natural gas or

22

whether it be a combined generation or a

23

cogeneration or oil fired or coal fired.

24

energy and some of the other renewable energies are

25

typically called "as available" power.
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utilities standpoint, they just do not look at the

2

two types of power generation the same.

3

probably rightly so, because we can all imagine the

4

variability with the wind blowing.

5

the time and it blows at different speeds and has

6

different powers.

7

firm power, and the utility treats it that way.

8
9

And

Doesn't blow all

So from that standpoint it's not

What does happen is that over time as the
utility gains experience with a particular facility,

10

they will begin to understand and know exactly what

11

they can count on, and they will utilize it as much

12

as they can.

13

11,000 homes, that is the full potential of the

14

project.

15

also called an NCF, "net capacity factor."

16

happens is you take the wind resource and you do

17

some calculations based on the studies of the

18

collection data, in other words, of what that

19

resource is.

20

did it over two years.

21

So from that standpoint, when I say

Now, to get into another term, there's
And what

And you do that -- in this case they

So we collected wind data for two years,

22

analyzed that data, and then they discount it.

23

begin to take some -- some performance off for

24

maintenance, they take some performance off for the

25

variability in the seasons, night versus day, all of
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1

those kinds of things and they come up with what

2

they call an NCF, net capacity factor.

3

particular installation it's one of the robust --

4

most robust NCFs that exist in the United States.

5

So it's a very, very strong location; therefore, it

6

can be very reliable power for the utility to

7

distribute to us consumers.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Does that help?

Yes, thank you.

follow up to tie on to -

In this

And just one more

with this coming on line,

10

have you folks projected out what kind of deferral

11

will take place as a result of this alternative mode

12

energy coming on line and deferring out future power

13

plant construction?

14

MR. GRESHAM:

Good question.

Probably -- I'm probably not

15

the right one to answer it, but the project is 30

16

megawatts of capacity.

17

course the grid is the island in this case because

18

we don't share it like they do in the mainland.

19

our peak demand here on the island is about 200

20

megawatts in the daylight hours, and in the evening

21

hours that drops all the way down to 80, 85.

22

megawatts is a sizeable contribution to the load

23

here on the island.

24

additional generators going into the existing power

25

plants.

Here on the island -- and of

So

So 30

And so it should forestall some
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I said final, but I'll wrap it up

2

here.

3

this will be a model for us taking on additional

4

pursuits in this type of energy here.

5

Pasture I guess was identified as an ideal place.

6

Is -- does it have capacity to take on additional

7

turbine structures?

8

understand what -- what -- if there's any

9

projections as to expanding Kaheawa Pastures'

10

11

I'm sorry.

It seems to me obviously that

Kaheawa

And if so, can you help us

potential?
MR. GRESHAM:

Right.

Well, certainly the site has the

12

resource to generate more energy.

So that's not so

13

much the issue.

14

energy you've got to get it to the consumer, so

15

transmission lines is another factor.

16

transmission lines that go over that particular part

17

of the mountain have -- they're 69 kb lines, so

18

there are some finite limits to what you're going to

19

be able to put onto those lines, but more probably

20

from a practical standpoint Maui Electric is tasked

21

with balancing all of the generating capacity that

22

they have as well as the loads on the island, so to

23

the extent that they can do that and maintain the

24

reliability that they want to maintain, they can add

25

more renewables to their portfolio.

There are issues when you generate
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And certainly to your point about a great

1

2

project, we believe it's going to be a great

3

project.

4

to make sure that we are all proud of this project

5

and it becomes a model project, and that when --

6

when people look at what we've done, they will --

7

they will determine that we need more of this kind

8

of renewable energy here in the islands.

9
10

We're going to do everything that we can

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

Any further questions?

Okay,

11

if not, Members, at this time, if you'll just have a

12

seat Mr. --

13

MR. GRESHAM:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

MR. GRESHAM:

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

17

MR. GRESHAM:

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.
-- Michael.

Mr. Michael.

Mr. Michael.
Mr. Michael, Mr. Gresham.
That works.
And at this time we'll open the public

19

testimony, and we have one person signed up to

20

testify.

21
22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
brighter.

Madam Chair, if we can get the lights

I don't know if --

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Sean Lester, just the usual three minutes
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and a minute to conclude.
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

2

3

MR. LESTER:

Thank you.

Thank you, Madam Chair, Members.

4

I'm here on behalf of Maui Tomorrow as a board

5

member for the Kaheawa Pastures and as a person on

6

the wind generation that's happening over at MCC.

7

I've been part of that -

8

they've been talking with about it, and I'd like to

9

have a chance perhaps to answer Councilmember

10

Mateo's questions as well that he had on that

11

particular unit from -- from the public, as we've

12

been part of that.

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

14

MR. LESTER:

on both sides, someone who

Please identify yourself for the record.

Sure.

My name is Sean Lester.

And just to

15

let you know Maui Tomorrow is -- supports the

16

increase in blade and equipment size for the

17

proposed project at Kaheawa Pastures and does not

18

see this as a significant change.

19

behind the project.

20

working on this project for several years trying to

21

make sure the right people get in the door and also

22

ensuring that it's the correct equipment.

23

We are strongly

As you well know, I've been

The GE equipment that they're looking at

24

using is pretty much a dream.

25

quality equipment.

It really is high

It's pretty amazing we're
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1

getting it here, because they actually have to go

2

out and either purchase or lease a huge crane that

3

isn't even in the islands right now to put these up.

4

And what that does, though, is it allows us to get a

5

quality of generation that nowhere else in the

6

islands that will have.

7

showcase a world class generation facility, which is

8

really important.

9

Maui will be able to

And whenever you're talking about firm power,

10

one of the things that I keep hearing in the

11

industry is wind becomes firm the instant the oil

12

stops flowing or that it gets to be a point where we

13

can't afford it anymore.

14

security factor, having this type of power is vital

15

to our -- to our island.

16

being asked was about tip velocity or about, you

17

know, the small ones spin very fast,

18

spin very slow.

19

velocity at the end of the blade.

The larger the

20

blades, the slower they can turn.

So what this is

21

doing is you'll see small -- I mean you'll see large

22

but yet easy flowing blades that will be up on top

23

of the area.

24
25

So from a long-term

And one question that was

the large ones

What's really important is the tip

At the moment they are very aware of
sensitivity for plants and ecological areas.
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1

working with the Hawaiians.

2

what we see so far.

3

Avery who has been on this project since its

4

inception is the Vice President of Development for

5

UPC Wind Partners! so we're

6

I mean! the whole community is really pulling for

7

this to happen.

And one thing is is that Keith

we're very pleased.

And I'd like to go back and answer perhaps

8
9

We're very pleased with

some of Councilmember Mateo's questions! if it's

10

okay! on the other side.

11

that we're really concerned about -- or we were

12

concerned about as far as the campus was the size of

13

the blades.

14

the size of the unit's going to be.

15

Sakamoto brought me in specifically to take a look

16

at these things to ensure that it was going to be

17

done correctly.

18

concerned about was Clyde's ability to call a halt

19

to the project if it was too noisy! if it doesn't

20

work enough to be really an effective generator of

21

funds! which is what he's really after.

22

MR. TAGUCHI:

23

MR. LESTER:

24
25

Okay.

Some of the things

It seems like it kept shifting on what
And Clyde

And one of the things we're

Three minutes.
Thank you.

I can come back at the end of

testimony and -CHAIR TAVARES:

Go ahead.
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MR. LESTER:

Okay, go ahead.

The other thing that we're

2

really concerned about is liability, who's going to

3

pay for this if it doesn't work, and we wanted to

4

have it bonded.

5

generation is hypothetical.

6

that Clyde can pull that at any time when he feels

7

like it, or like if the -- and the number one thing

8

is to ensure that we have the ability to make sure

9

what they say they're going to be putting in is what

And the $500,000 a year of
So we want to ensure

10

they really put in.

So that's the number one thing

11

that we're really trying to ride right now.
And to ask you about -- you're also talking

12

13

about looks and how we answer that.

14

Power Plant uses 6 percent sulfur fuel.

15

pours pollution into Kahului and Wailuku and the

16

health potential or hazards there, they're just

17

tremendous.

18

ways to shut that power plant down, and I'm not

19

going to be able to do that or be one of the folks

20

helping that to happen until we're able to get real

21

viable answers, and firm generation, as

22

Councilmember Kane was talking about r is one of the

23

points.

24
25

The Kahului
The exhaust

And I've been looking for years for

If we're able to get really high quality wind
systems in like these folks are trying to build,
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1

then the ability to firm that of course has to do

2

with pump storage and other facilities, and those

3

will be in the workings.

4

to have first quality going up the first time.

5

once that's done and the utility has the ability

6

Maui Electric are good guys.

7

don't have so many good things to say about, but I

8

think these guys are really trying to pull for our

9

best -- our best future.

The first thing is we have
And

Hawaiian Electric, I

And so we've got to work

10

in partnership to give them the things they need to

11

go to their higher board to say, look, here are the

12

numbers.

13

stable power coming in.

This is the way it's worked.

We've got

14

So please work with these folks.

15

available for any questions you have on this.

16

you know, I've been here since the Alternative

17

Energy Subcommittee working everything all the way

18

through and both projects are quite good, so ...

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

20

MR. LESTER:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

And I'm
As

Thank you, Sean.

You're welcome.
Any questions for Mr. Lester?
Yeah, thank you.

Mr. Kane.

And, Mr. Lester,

thanks for your comments this morning.

24

MR. LESTER:

Sure.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Although we may not be aware of your
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1

technical expertise, obviously you were brought in

2

and you have some level of expertise, so maybe you

3

can help us better understand.

4

of these turbines compared to the wind speeds and

5

how they can handle higher wind speeds, I guess up

6

at higher elevations in the afternoons above

7

Maalaea, we all know how strong the wind gets, and

8

especially during the summer months when we have the

9

consistent tradewinds.

The -- the capacity

Do you have some background

10

on that that can help us understand how these --

11

these structures can handle the -- you know, the

12

heavy wind loads that we get throughout the year?

13

Anyway, some background with that.

14

MR. LESTER:

Sure.

Thank you.

Madam Chair.

Basically

15

what happens is the units, first of all, we're

16

talking about several generations along in the

17

units.

18

and there's been

19

that we've gotten to where we are today as far as

20

the types of units, the mistakes and failures of the

21

past, but what's happened is now it is a

22

multi-billion dollar industry.

23

unit, there are no expectations of failure problems

24

or other

25

do their R&D and do it quite well, because it's a

Denmark decided to become the world's leader
- it's a long, very complex way

When they put out a

other challenges from that side.
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1

substantive amount of income for General Electric

2

and others.
What -- what you see today is a very

3
4

sophisticated unit that has the capacity to take

5

tremendous wind load differentials.

6

is being vetted and -- to my knowledge, and Maui

7

Electric can tell me if this is not true, that

8

actually it's a pleasing unit to work with.

9

the utility has to be very concerned about ramp

The unit itself

Because

10

rate, how quickly it will come up and down.

11

worked at large generation systems -- stations

12

before.

13

keep units on line whenever you have fluctuations in

14

your capacity from another generation unit or

15

whatever.

16

that they're not going to have total control over.

17

I've

I can tell you it's terrifying trying to

And this is basically a generation unit

So the qualifications -- that's one of the

18

things that's taken so long for them to clear, is to

19

get those qualifications clarified to make sure

20

they're not going to have any problems.

21

particular unit's ability to do the ramp rate

22

they're talking about as well as the loads that are

23

necessary -- there are these inductive loadings, and

24

it gets pretty sophisticated with what's out there.

25

It's not just the power that's on the system, but I
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1

don't want to go into details on it too much, but

2

the bottom line is that this unit is one of the

3

units that has the capacity to take care of the

4

there's been a change in a certain rate of -- if

5

there's like a fault or if there's a trip off of

6

another generator or if that line takes a huge load

7

or decides to back off very quickly, there is a

8

certain period of time that's been the standard

9

throughout the industry for a long time that now

10

that standard has been drastically increased for the

11

wind power to be able to hold the load of the system

12

before it trips off.
And this is a unit that General Electric has

13

the possibility of

14

actually come out due to power

15

future profits in Australia, if I remember

16

correctly, they've actually built this into the

17

system.

18

want to do something, they really do it.

19

the reason I'm saying we're getting total cutting

20

edge ability.

21

the wind, if we have salt sprays, if we have to shut

22

down because we have a hurricane, that's all built

23

in inherently into the system.

24

the best that money can buy at this particular

25

point.

And GE's such a huge consortium, when they
So that's

So when we get those fluctuations in

And we're getting

Does this answer your question?
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1
2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, generally, and just one

follow-up

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

Sure.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Chair.

Go ahead.
Because these units are being

7

represented as cutting edge, are they also going to

8

be able to keep up with the technological

9

advancements that are taking place in the industry

10

where they can be

11

MR. LESTER:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

14

Upgraded?
they can also be enhanced to keep

up with those technological advances?
MR. LESTER:

Thank you.

That's an excellent question.

15

Basically within the system -- and I'm not an expert

16

on this particular issue, so I'm just going to put

17

it out from there.

18

have to do maintenance at particular times, and

19

because this 1.5 megawatt unit is a unit that GE is

20

kind of cookie-cuttering, it's one of their

21

not even the largest unit.

22

up to 3 plus megawatts at one point.

23

getting pretty massive.

But this is a unit they

24

want to sell a lot of.

As they upgrade, you know,

25

there's a standard upgrade path whenever they take

Basically what happens is they

it's

They're looking at units
They're
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1

it down for maintenance.

Several of these will

2

come -- some will come down at certain times and be

3

maintained, you know, and as that happens, GE will

4

have an upgrade, a retrofit upgrade that will

5

happen.
After a certain number of years, as

6
7

technology goes along, there's usually a cost

8

efficiency point where they may pull a portion of

9

the entire generator and replace it with a different

10

type of magnet or coils or the systems that they're

11

working with.

12

to that particular issue.

13

out more information for you on that.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So I'm sure that they can speak more
If you'd like, I can find

No, I think this is more of an FYI.

15

For us at some point in time when we have any

16

opportunity to actually make some jurisdictional

17

decision in this area, this -- this kind of

18

information helps us, and I think at that point,

19

when we get to that level of participation in this

20

whole process, that information such as what we're

21

talking about could be more specifically, you know,

22

provided for us so we can have a better

23

understanding.

24
25

MR. LESTER:

I really appreciate that, and also thank you

for having this Committee, because it's very
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1

important.

2

alternative renewable energies up to a point where

3

it's on the radar.

4

week or so ago.

5

economic analysts, we're talking $60 a barrel oil.

6

At that particular point, if I could just take 20

7

seconds, we're looking at major economic impact.

8

Our engine -- our U.S. economic engine can't take

9

much over $60 a barrel and maintain any kind of

10

You know, it was a long struggle to get

And we hit $48.60 a barrel a

When you go out and talk to the

increase, so we're not that far.
I remember whenever we were looking at Waena

11

12

Power Plant and they were scoffing anything over $10

13

a barrel oil.

14

ensure that we can take care of it.

15

nice to be on the same team finally working towards

16

that, and I think we're doing a really good job.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

MR. LESTER:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

Now we're working together to try to

Ditto, Mr. Lester.

Thank you very much.
Sometimes it's good to be on the same

team.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

25

It's kind of

Okay.

Any other questions for Sean?
I got one.

Mr. Pontanilla.

this question.

Sean, hopefully you can answer

If not, maybe the presenter previous
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1

to you.

As far as the life expectancy of the

2

turbines, do you know how long these things will

3

last?

4

MR. LESTER:

Twenty years is good, and what will happen is

5

if it 1s a good quality

6

again, this is something they can speak to a little

7

better, but there 1s a point where, as you know,

8

you 1ve paid off the equipment and you can make your

9

money.

- the way that the -- and

So it behooves them to keep a highest -- the

10

highest efficiency possible for as long as they

11

possibly can over their contract and then try to

12

keep that contract going.

13

there, it 1s like having an industrial park.

14

it.

15

going for a long, long period of time, and 20 years

16

is pretty well the standard within the industry

17

right now.

18

if they don 1t last longer if we don1t have some

19

massive storm or something like that.

Once you got it stable
You got

So I see these folks as probably keeping that

I would be surprised to see those units

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

21

MR. LESTER:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

MR. LESTER:

24

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

25

MR. LESTER:

Thank you.

Does that answer your question?
Yeah.

Okay.
Thanks.

Thank you, all.
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CHAIR TAVARES:

Any other questions for Mr. Lester?

Thank

you for testifying, Sean.

3

MR. LESTER:

Welcome.

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

Michele, anybody want to make any closing

5

comments on this or does Maui Electric or anybody

6

else in the audience wish to provide some sort of

7

testimony or answer any questions that might have

8

come up that you felt weren't addressed

9

sufficiently?

Now's your chance.

All right.

Just

10

identify yourself and your organization for the

11

record, and you can sign up afterwards.

12

MR. KIYONAGA:

Good morning, Madam Chair, Members.

My

13

name is Stanley Kiyonaga, and I'm Maui Electric

14

Company's manager of power supply.

15

make a comment that, you know, generally what we've

16

heard today is very pleasing and appealing to us.

17

We support this wind project, and we are working

18

with Kaheawa people in bringing this thing to

19

fruition.

20

I just wanted to

Couple things that I'd like to mention also

21

is that when Mr. Gresham mentioned the -- well, his

22

comment on firm power, relative to Member Kane's

23

question, at this point in time Maui Electric

24

Company considers wind farm as available power, and

25

as a result -- I'd like to correct and say as
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1

available energy.

2

factored in our capacity planning to be able to

3

defer any of our firm power planning.

4

time, as Mr. Gresham mentioned, these things are on

5

our system, we have some comfort in knowing that

6

they're reliable relative to capacity factor, time

7

of day, then at that point we may consider it as a

8

firm capacity on our system or for our system.

9

As a result, you know, it's not

So until such

The second comment was by Mr. Lester relative

10

to the Kahului Power Plant.

11

the plant uses 6 percent sulfur fuel.

12

plant's fuel sulfur content is less than 2 percent

13

by air permit.

14
15

16

CHAIR TAVARES:
Electric?

I think he mentioned
Really the

That's all I have.

Thank you.

Any questions for Maui

Mr. Kane.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Just real brief, and not a question

17

but just a comment, and I want to thank Mr. Kiyonaga

18

for coming up and providing some additional comments

19

to follow up.

20

some -- and maybe this is all new to everyone of

21

us, this wind project, and so it's too early to say

22

at what point you would be able to convert the as

23

available to firm until it's actually on the system

24

and running?

25

that correct?

And maybe as a question, is there

And just to clarify what you said, is
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MR. KIYONAGA:

Well, that is correct, you know, and being

2

a power supply manager, you know, my foremost

3

concern is reliability of the system for our

4

customers on Maui, and, two, costs of electricity

5

that's fair and equitable to our company.

6

Mr. Gresham mentioned by net capacity factor is

7

it's true, and regardless of how and when the wind

8

blows, we expect something to be there.

9

at Kaheawa, I mean, there's a

What

And I think

subject to

10

confirmation, a capacity factor of 60 percent or so,

11

45, and I think at some point in time when we have

12

experience with the farm running on our system and

13

we're looking at the factor -- capacity factor and

14

time of day and we say, well, generally, I mean, we

15

can count on 20, 30, 40 percent capacity factor at

16

this time of the day, at that point in time we may

17

make a conscious decision to say, well, wind can be

18

firm power on our system, but you're correct, at

19

this point in time we wouldn't want to commit and

20

say without any experience that this would be the

21

case.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

Madam Chair.

Go ahead.
And maybe I should have also asked

Mr. Lester for his comments on this, because I think
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1

I asked Mr. Gresham about a storage component.

2

mean, we're talking about modern technology, cutting

3

edge technology, and also trying to keep into

4

consideration cost prohibitiveness on what's going

5

on.

6

once we reach 60 plus, we're going to have some

7

serious issues to contend with, but in the meantime

8

how far along are we or has Maui Electric -- in

9

working with this particular project, is there a

I

And Mr. Lester made a clear point, you know,

a power storage component that we can

10

storage

11

know about or understand about or is it too far off,

12

cost prohibitive?

13

that's close by that we can start to rely upon as

14

far as offsetting the inconsistency of wind speeds

15

and then all that, that we can store some of this

16

power and use it when it's needed during peak --

17

peak need?

18

MR. KIYONAGA:

Does it exist?

Is it something

As I know right now, there are a couple of

19

things that can be done, one of which is pretty much

20

used now in small residential applications, and

21

that's storage batteries.

22

electricity, you charge your batteries, when the

23

wind don't blow -- similar to what you do with PV.

24

At night you run off of your batteries.

25

that's one way of doing it.

You know, you make

You know,

The second method is
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1

having what they call a pump storage hydro, where

2

when the wind blows, you run a pump system that

3

pumps water up into a reservoir that fills it.

4

then when the wind subsides or during periods of --

5

during periods of low wind you can go ahead and run

6

a hydro-generator to kind of sustain the capacity

7

that you have for the system.

8

the pump storage hydro application is sort of cost

9

prohibitive.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

At this point in time

Yeah, thank you, Mr. Kiyonaga.

Chair, thank you.

11
12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

Electric?

14

up.

Thank you.

Any further questions for Maui

Okay, if not, we'll bring Michele back

15

MR. KIYONAGA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.
I have a question.

Oh, hold it.

Hold on.

Mr. Pontanilla.

Ken, as far as the study, how

19

long going take for you guys to find out if the

20

system is stable?

21
22

23
24
25

And

MR. KIYONAGA:

The name is Stanley, yeah.

Ken is my

brother.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

I'm sorry.

I'm thinking about

the phone company here.
MR. KIYONAGA:

Just to correct the record.
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1

CHAIR TAVARES:

2

MR. KIYONAGA:

Stanley, right.
You know t I cannot answer that right now t

3

Joe.

You know t that's one of the things that's a

4

result of our interconnection requirement studYt

5

plus experience on the system.

6

venture to guess what would be a time frame.

So I don't want to

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

7

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

OkaYt fine with that.

Okay.

10

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

11

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Any other questions?

All rightt Michele,

12

or, Sean, I don't know if you -- jan ken po over

13

there for who goes next.

14

MS. McLEAN:

Thank you.

I just wanted to offer for our

15

group to come back again in several months once

16

we're a little bit farther down the road.

17

can tell from the presentation, we still have a

18

number of permits, the lease, the interconnect

19

study, the power purchase agreement, plus the

20

physical construction itself, which is daunting t to

21

make sure that it's done properly and as

22

environmentally sensitive as it can be.

23

have a few more accomplishments under our belt, we'd

24

be happy to come back and give you an update again.

25

So in the meantime, we're of course available if you
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1

have any questions for us.

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

5

MS. McLEAN:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thanks.

Thank you.
Chair.

Oh, Mr. Kane.

Question already?
Do you anticipate this body have any

7

role in any of the processes that you're doing to

8

bring this project to fruition at all, this project

9

or anything in the future related to this project?

10

MS. McLEAN:

As far as entitlements go, no, the property

11

is State Conservation Land owned by the State, so

12

they pretty much call the shots.

13

through -- through comments and so forth, even

14

though you may not have a yes-or-no vote,

15

absolutely, we want to hear concerns.

16

mentioned, we are going through the -- a secondary

17

environmental review process now focused on the

18

visual impacts.

19

any other process that's quite that involved, but

20

certainly if we do, we'd want to get your input on

21

that.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

MR. LESTER:

25

But certainly

And as we

We don't foresee having to undergo

Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

Mr. Lester.

I just wanted to address Mr. -- Madam

Chairman and Members, pump storage, one of my
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1

passions is to get renewable -- is firm renewables.

2

There are a lot of folks that have been working on

3

that for some period of time, and when you're

4

talking about pump storage, you're probably

5

because our peak is kind of strange here in

6

comparison to other places.

7

work, they're prohibitively expensive from that

8

side.

9

wind minimum.

Photovoltaics can't

Your pump storage runs you double the cost of
So it's a -- it would have to

10

inherently be paid on a peaking basis.

11

words, if you have

12

there's a large load, there would have to be some

13

sort of load factor to really make that worthwhile

14

as part of the -- of course here as an island we

15

really need that, but you get into substantive

16

changes like that's a huge amount of water.

17

are you using freshwater?

18

brackish water?

19

doesn't leach into our other areas.

20

it's -- and it has to have a fairly good drop to it.

21

You're talking massive ten, 15-foot plenums with

22

thousand foot drops.

23

In other

or a period of time whenever

What

Are you using, you know,

You have to have line systems so it

It's doable.

You know,

Usually this type of system is

24

utilized on large systems, very large systems with,

25

you know, hundreds of megawatts possible in very
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1

short periods of time.

However, because of the

2

uniqueness -- what we're working with here, it's not

3

unique throughout the world.

4

look at smaller systems being possible.

5

store -- it's not just megawatts.

6

hours, the amount of storage over a period of time.

7

So if you're looking at a 20- to 40-megawatt storage

8

that could be there once the wind system had been

9

shown to be a

They're beginning to
If we could

It's megawatt

you know, a certain percentage of

10

the system load, then that type of system is

11

possible, because then it would basically be totally

12

firm power.

13

hill, it could be usable.

14

If you have it up at the top of the

And instead of using -- like during times

15

when we have our peaks during the year or during our

16

hot summer months or wherever it may be, they can

17

always tap that water and run it back.

18

actually even be done with diesel, if you had to.

19

It doesn't make any difference what the -- what the

20

system is that's putting it in, but it could really

21

stop the need for another major power plant being

22

built here if we could start looking at this.

23

factor in the cost to, you know t

24

other factors that are, you know, peripheral costs,

25

but we actually know them, it could be interesting

So it could

If we

our health and
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to see what happens.
There have been some openings to begin to

2
3

bring these peripherals into cost basis.

4

this in some of the economic summits we've done here

5

in the State, just wanted to toss this out to you.

6

Thank you very much.

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay, thank you.

We've seen

Any further questions

8

for -- for anybody, actually?

9

back.

We can just call

We're sort of informal here today.

But I

10

thank you for participating.

Thank all the resource

11

people for coming in, giving us an update.

12

it's really nice that we have this periodically so

13

we kind of keep up with what's going on there both

14

in this particular area of renewable energy and

15

other areas.

16

taking these on as projects to try to help us become

17

more self-sufficient energy wise at least in our

18

in our County or on this island.

19

we'll develop things that will benefit all of the

20

islands in the State of Hawaii.

I think

And I applaud the people who are

And hopefully

21

All right, Members, any last comments?

22

my intention to file this item and the County

23

Communication and we'll wait until next term to see

24

how the organization is going to be as far as what

25

committees we're going to have on the Council during
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1

the next term.

2

believe I'm going to be watching this particular

3

issue.

I think I'll be here, so you better

So with that, Members, my recommendation is

4

5

to file -- file the item and County Communication

6

No. 03-51.

7

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

So moved.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

Second.

Okay, it's been moved and seconded.

10

discussion?

11

"aye."

Seeing none, all those in favor, say

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

14

VOTE: AYES:

15

16

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

Any

Opposed?
Councilmembers Carroll, Kane, Vice-Chair
Mateo, and Chair Tavares.
None.
Councilmember Hokama.
None.
None.

17

MOTION CARRIED.
18

ACTION:

FILING of communication.

19

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21

Motion is carried unanimously.

Thank you, everyone, for attending and we'll

22

be in touch, and keep tuned.

23

adjourned.

24

ADJOURN:

This meeting is

(Gavel) .

10: 28 a.m.

25
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C E R T I F I CAT E

1

2

STATE OF HAWAI I

3
4

SS.
CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5

I, Jessica R. Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

6

7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16

17

DATED this 24th day of September, 2004, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.

18
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21
22
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